Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

BOHEMEN - Pierre and Brenda (née Maither) are very happy to announce the arrival of their first child, Trisha Marie, 7 lbs. 8 1/2 oz. on August 15th, 1985 at the Royal Victoria the Royal Victoria Hospital. Proud grand-parents are Adrien and Jeanne Bohemen and Bruce and Jennie Maither. Great grandparents are Mrs. Hendrikje van Blankers and Mr. William J. Maither.

E - Robert (née Brise CLARKE CLARKE - Robert and Nicole (nee Brisebois) proudly announce the birth of their daughter, Tanya Nicole, 9 lbs. 3 oz., born August 5th, 1985 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown. Proud grand-parents are Hélène Brisebois of Huntingdon and Mr. and Mrs. Robert Clarke Sr., of Powerscourt.

DINEEN - A son, Patrick Wayne, was born on August 11th, 1985 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, A blessed event for Maggie (nee van Winden) and (nee van Winden) and Wayne Dineen. Grand-parents are Francis and Genevieve Dineen and Mrs. Coba van Winden.

McGOWAN - John and Johanne are proud to announce the arrival of their son, Steven John, born at the Jewish General Hospital in Montreal on July 23rd 1985, a brother for Julie, Proud grandparents are Helen and Jackie McGowan of Athelstan.

McCLINTOCH and Jo-Ann (McCaig) are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Shelley Ann, 7 lbs. on July 10th, 1985, a sister for Stacey.

SCOBLE - Robert and Janet are thrilled to an-nounce the birth of a baby sister for Andrew, Erin Audrey, born August 2nd, 1985. 9 lbs. 2 ozs. SMITH - Philip and Susan (nee Scott) are pleased to

(nee Scott) are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter, Stephanie Ann, on August 8th, 1985. Happy grandparents are Lucille Scott of Howick and Maurice and Aline Smith of Huntingdon.

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to express my sincere thanks to Dr. Thompson, Dr. Alkin, and 2nd floor nursing staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the special care I received while a patient there; also to friends and neighbors for their cards, flowers, gifts and visits. My deepest appreciation to you all. Many thanks.

Lynn Cunninghem thanks Lynn Cunningham

CARD OF THANKS

We are so grateful to many people who helped at the time of Dean's accident on August 3rd. First of all, our heartfelt thanks to Jim our neartiest manks to Jim
Templeton who has been
accredited with saving
Dean's life by quickly
getting him to the hospital.
Also special thanks to Dr.
Aiken and Dr. Vandor
and nurses who gave
excellent care at the Barrie
Memorial Hospital. Also to Memorial Hospital, Also to Dr. Vandor and Beverly VanHorne who aco ac-VanHorne who ac-companied Dean in the ambulance. Words seem insufficient to express our thanks to the dedicated doctors and nurses of 10-D intensive care and all the staff of 7C-2 at the Montreal Children's Hospital. The kindness and thought-fulness of our friends, neighbors and relatives has neighbors and relatives has meant so much, We ap-preciate the many prayers for Dean's recovery and also the calls, visits, cards and letters, which we have received. Dean is progressing well at the Children's Montreal Montreal Children's Hospital and to each one who has helped in any way, please consider this note as a personal "thank you."

Don and Barbara McKell, brothers and sisters

My sincere appreciation to my many neighbors and friends for their expressions of sympathy and death. Your thoughts and kindness have been of great help in a difficult time. Georges M. Robb

APPOINTMENT



The Board of Directors of Louise County Co-op of Pilot Mound, Man. Is pleased to announce the Appointment of Donald I. as General Graham Manager from June 10, 1985. Louise County Co-op is

of approx. 400 members of Federated Ltd of Co.ops Saskatoon, Sask and has a huge agricultural

Donald and his Goldie have 2 children Bobble-Jo and Steven. Donald is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Graham of Huntingdon, Que, and the grandson of Mrs. Lionel Gray of Athelstan, Que.

CARD OF THANKS

Sincere thanks to all our friends for expressions of sympathy by cards, masses, food and donations, during our food and during our donations. recent bereavement Wilfred

Dorothy and Brown and family

Patrick and Margaret would like to thank Dr. Vandor, Mrs. Cavanaugh, R.N., and the nursing staff of the Barrie for the wonderful care we received while we were there. We are getting along fine. Margaret, Wayne and Patrick Dineen

We wish to express our heartfelt gratitude to all our relatives, friends and neighbors for mass offerings, floral tributes and expressions of sympathy as well as the many other acts of kindness shown to us at the time of Helen's death.

The Brisebois, McCarthy Brisebois, McCarthy

and O'Connor families.

We would like to thank most sincerely Dr. George Lefebyre, the doctors, Mrs. Jean Arnold, the nurses and every member of the Huntingdon County and every member of the Hunting don County Hospital staff for the tender loving care given to our sister, Helen O'Connor, during her lengthy stay. Words are inadequate to express our gratitude.

The Brisebols, McCarthy and O'Connor families.

The family of the late Franciska Demers wishes to express their sincere thanks to Dr. Hébert, friends and relatives, and the home for their support during her long illness and at the time of her death. Also for the flowers, cards, visits and the buffet. All was greatly appreclated. Brother and sister

IN MEMORIAM

MINER, Hector - In loving memory of my husband, who passed away, August 31, 1984. I remember the day, I met you, The day God made you I remember the day God took you, And I will 'till the end of time It's sad to walk the road Instead of side by side, But to all there comes a moment the path of life When divides You gave me years of happiness, Then sorrow came and But you left me beautiful memories I will cherish through the years In the midst of all the orro One thing makes me glad, That you chose me to share with you Those precious years we had. Your loving wife, Vera

IN HONOR OF JANICE BARR AND

WEDDING RECEPTION

GEORGE NEAL ON FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 6
AT RIVERFIELD CURLING RINK

9 P.M. DANCING - REFRESHMENTS **EVERYONE WELCOME**



Johnston-Gray Wedding

marriage Catherine Macdonald Gray, daughter of Mrs. A. Keith Campbell of Orm-stown, and the late T. Albert Gray, to Wayne

Douglas Johnston, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Johnston of Whitby, Ont. took place on Saturday, June 22 in the Montreal West Presbyterian Church, with the Rev. James Goldsmith officiating.